

cines of: El Cajon La Mesa Lemon Grove Poway Santee

Serving the communities of: Agua Caliente Allied Gardens Alpine Rarrett Blossom Valley Bostonia Boulevard

Campo Canebrake Casa de Oro Crest Cuvamaca

Dehesa

Del Cerro Descanso Dulzura Eucalyptus Hills Fernbrook

Flinn Springs Granite Hills Grantville

Guatav Harbison Canyon Lecumba

Jusan Lake Morena Lakeside Mount Helix Mount Laguna Pine Hills Pine Valley Potrero Ramona Rancho San Diego San Carlos San Pasqual Santa Ysabel Shelter Valley Spring Valley Tecate Tierra del Soi Vallecitos

Serving the Indian reservations of: Barona Campo Cosmit Ewiiaapaayp Inaja Jamul La Posta Manzanita

Santa Ysabel Sycuan Viejas

DIANNE JACOB

SUPERVISOR, SECOND DISTRICT SAN DIEGO COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

June 11, 2007

Mr. Bob Bowling Old Barona Road Association 13189 Old Barona Road Lakeside, CA 92040

Dear Mr. Bowling:

Thank you for your recent letter regarding several suggestions to improve water availability in your area. I appreciate your keeping me informed of this situation.

In regards to the development of a new municipal water supply to the Old Barona Road Association, I'm aware both the County and LAFCO have previously provided you information on this suggestion, which is attached. However, in an effort to be of assistance, I'm taking the liberty of forwarding your letter to Ms. Maureen Stapleton, General Manager of the County Water Authority, so that she has an opportunity to review your letter and respond.

In addition, since you are suggesting that the Barona Tribe should enter into a ground water conservation agreement during the drought season, I'm taking the liberty of forwarding your letter to Chairwoman Rhonda Welch-Scalco of the Barona Band of Mission Indians so that she is personally aware of your correspondence. I'm sure she would appreciate the opportunity to respond to your suggestion.

Finally, in an effort to make sure you are fully informed on the Special Distribution Fund process, I am forwarding your letter to Mr. Walt Ekard, Chief Administrative Officer for the County, so that you can be provided information on the process for awarding grants to qualifying entities.

Again, thank you for your letter. If I can be of further assistance, please feel free to contact me or Jeff Collins of my staff at (619) 531-5522 or via my website at www.diannejacob.com.

DIANNE JACOB Supervisor, Second District

DJ:jc

Attachment

of aligned a Chairwoman Rhonda Welch-Scalco, Barona Band of Mission Indians, w/ attachment Ms. Maureen Stapleton, County Water Authority, w/ attachment Mr. Walt Ekard, CAO, w/ attachment